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Education & Children’s Services Overview & Scrutiny Committee – 17 Oct

Jeremy Rodell for Richmond Inclusive Schools Campaign
My letter to you about the Clifden Road school site was written on behalf of the Inclusive Schools Campaign having taken legal advice, and I thought it would be useful to underline its key point. 
Until July the Council’s policy was for a Catholic and a community secondary school, but there was no site for either of them. That changed on the 21st July when the Cabinet took the decision to buy the Clifden Road site. The minutes make clear that: “Decisions regarding the type of school and whether it may provide a Catholic Secondary school for the borough would be a process completed after this initial decision had been taken." So at that point, no decision had been made about what type of school should go on the site. 
Under current regulations, the normal process for a new school is to open it to competition, which is what Kingston did last year, when there were two bidders, a consultation open to everyone in the borough, and one bid selected. Another option is to go for a Voluntary Aided (or VA) school. That involves making a site available to the church, which then makes an application to the Secretary of State for consent to publish proposals which, if granted, starts a series of formal steps. 
The decision whether to go down the open competition route, or the VA route, is clearly important. In fact it meets both the tests laid down for what’s called a “Key Decision”. 

Among the requirements for taking a major Key Decision is that there should be proper consultation. 
And as a Scrutiny Committee you should to be given the opportunity to “...comment as appropriate... on Key Decisions (before they are taken by the Executive).”
As soon the decision is taken, it must be recorded, along with the reasoning. 

None of that has happened. 
There has been no consultation on how the site should be used. 
In fact there has been no official decision at all. 

And yet the Council has simply gone ahead as if the Key Decision had been made to go for a VA school, in line with statements by the Council leadership on what they would like to see happen. 
As we discovered last week, the result is that Secretary of State for Education now has on his desk a formal application for consent to publish proposals for a VA school which states: “the Council approached the Diocese...with the offer of the school site”.  
That is completely unconstitutional.  

The task of Scrutiny is to hold the Executive to account and intervene if necessary. The process should be frozen right now, and a proper consultation conducted about whether to hold a competition, or whether to offer it only to the church for a VA school. Only then should a decision be taken.
